
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 23, 2022 

 

INTRALOT, following its announcements dated July 30, 2021 and August 3, 2021 and the notifications 

relating to the Group’s material pending litigations, announces that the complaints filed against 

INTRALOT Group companies before the New York courts (US District Court for the Southern District 

of New York) relating to alleged breaches of terms of the indenture agreement governing the notes 

maturing in 2024, as well as New York legislation have been withdrawn. Specifically, the plaintiffs 

(funds holding Notes due in 2024 and UMB Bank, N.A., as successor trustee of the Notes due 2024) 

voluntarily dismissed without prejudice the above cases on September 19, 2022.  
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